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Littletons Division, Worcestershire County Council

Fire and Rescue Service Governance Arrangements – Public Consultation

The Police and Crime Commissioner believes that by changing governance arrangements for our local fire services in Worcestershire, Herefordshire, Shropshire and Telford & Wrekin he can deliver more effective, efficient services to our communities.

He is proposing to take on the roles of our two local Fire Authorities, in order to significantly improve local police and fire services and save the taxpayer £4m a year without impacting frontline services.

The Commissioner is consulting our communities and partners on these proposals and wants to hear from as many people as possible before the closing date on the 11th of September. See his webpage for more information and to join in the public consultation.

https://www.westmercia-pcc.gov.uk/working-together/west-mercia-fire-governance-consultation/
New interim CEO of Worcestershire County Council appointed – The CEO of WCC has taken up another job at UCAS in Cheltenham, and the process has begun to recruit a replacement. In the meantime, an interim CEO has been appointed called Steve Stewart who will be in the post approximately 6 months until the new CEO starts.
Bees in Post Box in School Lane – After contacting Royal Mail at their London Head office twice, I was eventually put in touch with  the Regional Royal Mail manager Shane Rees who said they had removed the bees twice previously but each time the bees had return. I spoke to a local bee keeper and pest controller who identified the bees as “Tree bees” and that the only way to solve the problem was to kill the nest. I contacted the Evesham Bee Keepers Association and their Chairman, Henry Dickenson and put him in contact with Shane Rees so the letterbox could be opened. At last the bees have been removed (the nest was destroyed), and the letterbox should have now been cleaned by the Royal Mail. Please let me know if the box is not back in operation. Picture of bees below!
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Highway issues:-

1. Fitting a Chicane at the end of the footpath Eastside/ Westside – This has been agreed between the Countryside Services, Highways and the Conservation Officer so it should be installed very soon.
2. Arrow Lane – footpath - This has been flagged as a potential repair under the new footpath 2 year scheme, but we will not know whether it will definitely be done until the planning programme is finalised which is several months away.
3. North and Middle Littleton - water running over the B4085 by junction with School Lane –The gullies have been cleared. As this road gully regularly blocks up I have also asked for this gully to be put on the list of gullies which are emptied more frequently. Also I strongly suggest the lengthsman is instructed to keep the grill across the lane entrance cleared. I did start clearing it myself at my last visit! See photo below;-
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As always, if you have any issues on any Highways matters, please report it on the WCC website http://www.worcestershire.gov.uk/homepage/98/report_it  Also remember a photo of the Highways problem is as good as “a thousand words” so always take a photo where possible. 
Your District & County Councillor, Alastair Adams can be contacted on adams.pebworth@gmail.com  or mobile 07725 979 277 or www.alastairadams.org 

